Information for friends and Family of Men at HMP Guys Marsh
Covid Testing for social visits.
From the 3rd of September family and friends who are visiting a loved one at Guys Marsh will be allowed some limited physical contact if they provide proof of having registered a negative lateral flow test on the day of their visit. 
Where do I get a Lateral Flow Test from?
Visitors are encouraged to access a rapid lateral flow test before travelling to their visit.  Lateral flow tests can be delivered to you at home, collected from a collection point or you can access a test at a testing site. You can find out how to access Lateral Flow Tests at…
www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing/regular-rapid-coronavirus-tests-if-you-do-not-have-symptoms/ 
What if I can’t access a lateral flow test?
The prison has a small number of lateral flow tests for visitors who have been unable to access one from home. Visitors will need to collect these from the main entrance of the prison before 12:30 on the day of their visit. Visitors will then need to complete the test themselves away from the prison premises (e.g. in their car).
When do I need to take the lateral flow test?
The lateral flow test needs to be completed on the day of your visit. 
How do I show proof of my negative lateral flow test?
Once you have completed your Lateral Flow test you should register the result on the NHS Covid-19 app or online at www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result 
You will then receive an email from NHS Test and Trace or a notification on the app that can be used as proof of the negative result. Please do not bring the physical test stick as proof. 
Can I have physical contact if I have proof of a lateral flow test on the day of my visit?
To allow contact on the visit all members of the party must have provided proof of a negative test result. The contact allowed will be a short embrace at the beginning and end of the visit. If any member of the party forgoes testing, the visit must take place without contact. 
Will I still need to wear a mask if I have proof of a negative lateral flow test?
Yes, all visitors are still expected to wear masks for the duration of the visit and still follow the rest of COVID prevention measures such as you will still need to follow the rest of the COVID prevention measures such as social distancing from people you aren’t visiting.
Do children have to take the lateral flow tests?
We do not expect proof of lateral flow tests for children under 11 years old. Children under 11 years old are already allowed physical contact with the person they are visiting. 
Do I have to take a lateral flow test?
Testing is voluntary, but any visitor without proof of a negative lateral flow test will not be allowed physical contact during their visit. 
I have received both doses of my Covid Vaccine. Do I still need to test?
Yes, even visitors who have received the Covid vaccine need to compete the Lateral flow test if they would like contact during their visit. 
Any visitor who tests positive or is displaying symptoms must not attend the visit. 
